

Jaguar Jargon



Volume 39, No. 11

www.jaguarclubofpittsburgh.com

NOVEMBER-DECEMBER 2016

JCOP Members Approve 2017 Slate of Officers and Directors

At our November meeting and special event held at The Pennsylvania Trolley Museum on Saturday, Nov. 12, members of the Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh voted to accept the recommendation of the Nominating Committee for the 2017 Board of Directors.

As of January 1, our new officers will include:

Cecile Canales, President Dave Murray, First Vice President Linda Drago, 2nd Vice President Officers returning for another term will be:

Jack Terrick, Treasurer Don Johnson, Secretary

Voting Directors include:

Rich Aronson Scott Drab Pete Galinowski Dave Gamret Jack Mancuso Bryan Williams **Non-Voting Directors include:**

Gene Daniele Dan Herrmann Chuck Pipich Tony Rocco Stuart Steinberg

Congratulations to the officers and directors who have agreed to lead our club forward in the new year.

Special thanks to the Nominating Committee: Bryan Williams, Bill Cooper and Scott Drab for their efforts.



Photos by Candy Williams



Changing of the Guard

At left, outgoing President Bill Cooper with Brenda at our November meeting and outing at the Western PA Trolley Museum. Above, incoming President Cecile Canales with Carl at our annual holiday party held at The Grand Concourse.

Thanks to Bill for his service; congrats to Cecile on her new position.

Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh 2016 OFFICERS and BOARD of DIRECTORS

President:	Bill Cooper	412-496-2595	xj61975@aol.com	
1st Vice President:	Cecile Canales	412-322-3104	ccanales2@comcast.net	
2nd Vice President:	Dave Murray	724-722-3309	karenmurray@yukonwaltz.com	
Treasurer:	Jack Terrick	724-837-7497	jht66e@comcast.net	
Secretary:	Don Johnson	412-653-5796	dajohnson49@verizon.net	
Directors (voting):	Rich Aronson	412-561-5390	richard.aronson@pncbank.com	
_	Pete Galinowski	412-761-4484	galinowski@comcast.net	
	Dave Gamret	734-645-5864	dgamret@comcast.net	
	Dan Herrmann	412-680-0875	jaguar@libcom.com	
	Jack Mancuso	724-221-0529	jackmancuso@aol.com	
	Bryan Williams	412-751-2355	dsw222h@aol.com	
Associate Directors:	Gene Daniele	724-379-7583	janetdaniele@verizon.net	
(non-voting)	Scott Drab	412-855-2289	drab@pitt.edu	
-	Linda Drago	412-523-3127	drago@duq.edu	
	Chuck Pipich	412-373-7090	chuckp212@gmail.com	
	Matt Sanfilippo	412-427-0459	mattsanf@gmail.com	
Chief Concours Judge	Bryan Williams	412-751-2355	dsw222h@aol.com	
Newsletter Editor	Candy Williams	412-751-2355	allwrite2@aol.com	
Webmaster	arClubOfPittsburgh.com			

Limited Supply Available - Get Yours Now ...



Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh lapel pins for \$5! Contact Linda Drago, 412-523-3127 or drago@duq.edu

British Cars at Hartwood '16 commemorative glasses are two for \$5. Contact Jack Terrick, jht66e@comcast.net



Coventry Garage LLC CAR STORAGE/SALES

Specializing in late model, low mileage, under warranty Honda, Toyota, Nissan, and all Jaguar used cars.

FOR SALE:

1957 BMW ISETTA 300

Please call for pricing!

Call Dan 412-680-1639 or Gary 412-638-2715 for more details.



Heated winter car storage now available at our new location at 2709 Center St., Pittsburgh Pa. 15205.

President's Message

By Bill Cooper



With Thanksgiving in the rear view mirror, we can all look back on a busy year for members of the Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh. By now, all the collector cars are bedded down for the winter, only to venture out again if there is an ideal day when the sky is clear and the roads are dry and free of salt. Each of my cars has a short list of to-do items to be carried out between now and the arrival of Spring weather. Let's see if I can complete that list.

For those who attended our November Year in Review meeting at the Pennsylvania Trolley Museum on November 12, it was both well at-

tended and productive, culminating as it did in a planning session for 2017 club events. Thanks again to Rich Aronson and his committee members Dave Murray and Dave Gamret for the event planning.

The venue and food were both wonderful and the ride on "A Streetcar Named Desire" and the museum tour were an experience not to be forgotten soon. Bryan Williams rendered the report of the Nominating Committee, and the slate of 2017 officers was accepted by those present. Best wishes to both new officers and those continuing to serve in their present roles.

Here's wishing you and your loved ones a safe and happy holiday season.

Bill

A Note from our Incoming President, Cecile Canales:

Would you like to be more involved in organizing and attending Jaguar club events in 2017? What events do you enjoy most and would like to see continue? What new or old places you would like to visit? We are asking members to give suggestions for tech sessions, dinners, drives, tours and requesting Jaguar club members to help volunteer and organize events for the 2017 year. Please send your suggestions to **ccanales2@comcast.net.**

of PITTSBURGH

JCOP Holiday Brunch at the Grand Concourse







Our hosts, Dan & Terry Meyers



Dick and Rosemary Bishop offer a toast to the holiday season



Scott Drab, with Becky, made quite a fashion statement with his very cool plaid pants!







PVGP Takes a 'Victory Lap' for Annual Fundraiser

Sponsors, partners and volunteers gathered Oct. 19 at Hofbrauhaus on the South Side to take a victory lap for this year's Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix, featuring Jaguar as Marque of the Year.

125 people were on hand to toast the 34th year for the world-class vintage racing event that benefits the Autism Society of Pittsburgh and the Allegheny Valley School.

Charity Ambassadors were presented plaques and a select group of PVGP volunteers — including JCOP'S Don Johnson — were honored with checkered flags for outstanding volunteer service to the organization.



Western PA car clubs, including Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh represented by Bryan Williams and Don Johnson, were recognized by PVGP Show Side Director/Car Shows Bob Speer (at far left) and PVGP Executive Director Dan DelBianco, for their work on

the PVGP, including for JCOP, Marque of the Year activities and the Pittsburgh Concours d'Elegance.



Patti and Susan, in the above photo, representing Bobby Rahal Jaguar, one of JCOP's sponsors, also were recognized for their efforts. Photos by Candy Williams



Don Johnson, above, was one of the winners of the Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix's "Winning Effort 2016" checkered flags (below) for his volunteer service over the years, working race-side during the vintage races held in Schenley Park and the PVGP Historics at Pitt Race held at Pittsburgh International Race Complex.



The Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix has donated \$4.35 million to its two charities since 1983, including a record \$400,000 for 2015. The 2017 PVGP, scheduled for July 7-16, will feature Camaro as the Marque of the Year.



JAGUAR SERVICE PROVIDER DIRECTORY

Fellow Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh Members

This is just a friendly reminder that the Service Provider Directory has been up and running on our website. So far, three club members have contributed recommendations to the list. Certainly some of the remaining 105 or so members have dealt with a reputable business that they can share with our club. With winter approaching and the list of garage projects growing, finding the right part or restoration skill will help guarantee that our classics will be ready for spring. If you haven't visited the site yet, check it out at: http://www.jaguarclubofpittsburgh.com/

Here is a sample entry for a business that rebuilds electrical equipment:

BUSINESS	DISCOUNT	COMMENTS				
ELECTRICAL						
Rubino Electric		<u>12/15/15</u> : Vintage repair shop for electric				
126 Main Street		motors, generators, starters, etc. Very				
New Eagle, PA 15067		reasonable prices. Dave Gamret				
724-258-3204						
Talk to Richard						

CLUB

Entries are grouped in categories such as General Parts, General Service, Engine, Body Exterior and Trim, Electrical, etc. as seen above. If you send me the information I will add it to the directory. In order to be included, the supplier must be recommended by a club member who has had a positive experience with that supplier.

To add a supplier to the list, send me the following:

Name, address, phone number, website (if applicable) and contact person (if applicable) Discounts available to club members and contacts, if any Date the service or parts were received Member comments

Member name

Providing all this information will enable other club members to find the supplier, ask for any discounts available, know how old the recommendation is, see specific comments and have a fellow member's name to contact with any further questions.

This can be a great resource if we all share our experiences. I look forward to hearing from you.

Dave Gamret dgamret@comcast.net 734-645-5864



Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh / Jaguar Clubs of North America

2017 Renewal / New Member Application

Annual membership is by calendar year, January to December. Membership in the Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh includes membership in the national organization, Jaguar Clubs of North America.

NOTE: The JCOP newsletter, <u>Jaguar Jargon</u>, is sent to members via email in PDF format. If you do not have access to email, please indicate below in the space provided and we will make other arrangements to accommodate you.

The JCNA magazine, *Jaguar Journal*, is mailed on a bi-monthly basis.

Please make your check payable to the Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh and send to:

2017 JCO	P/JCNA due	es: \$45.00	
Name(s) _			
Address			
City	 	State Zip	
Email			
(If you do i	not have an e	email address, please indicate here)	
Phone	/		
Please list	any Jaguars c	currently owned (not required for membership)	
Year	Model	Body Style (OTS, FHC, DHC, Sedan, Coupe, Convertible)	
ttach separ	ate page for a	additional cars	

If you have any questions, please contact Jack at 724-837-7497, or email jht66e@comcast.net

Jack Terrick, Treasurer 258 Echo Valley Rd. Jeannette, PA 15644 Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh Candy Williams, Editor 222 Karen Drive Elizabeth, PA 15037

Have you paid your 2017 dues? A renewal form is in this issue. Don't miss out on 2017 events!



Wishing you Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays & a Happy and Healthy 2017 From the officers and directors of your Jaguar Club of Pittsburgh



Looking for a last-minute Christmas present for that special someone?

Nov. 16, 2016 - The first genuine Jaguar XKSS to be built in almost 60 years was given its world debut presentation at the Petersen Museum, Los Angeles by Jaguar Classic. The stunning XKSS, finished in Sherwood Green paint, has been created by the Jaguar Classic engineering team ahead of the production of nine cars for delivery to customers across the globe in 2017. *jaguarusa.com*

